
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

ETF condemns attacks on air traffic controllers in Albania 

 

Brussels, 8 April 2021 

 

 

Following unilateral salary cuts and the employer’s refusal to negotiate a collective 

agreement, air traffic controllers in Tirana declared a temporary inability to work due to 

stress earlier this week. As a consequence, more than a dozen flights to and from Tirana 

International Airport were cancelled.  

Albanian authorities reacted to this decision by force and sent in troops and police to clear 

the air traffic controllers out of the flight control tower. There have also been several 

reports of air traffic controllers being arrested or taken into police custody. Meanwhile, 

prime minister Edi Rama threatened legal action against protesting workers and threatened 

to fire those who refused to return to work. 

This unnecessarily violent response by the state only aggravates an already difficult situation 

workers are facing after more than a year of uncertainty and stress. 

The ETF stands in solidarity with the protesting workers and condemns the aggressive 

backlash of the state. The right to protest and the right to strike are fundamental rights of 

workers and must be respected. We call on the state to recognise the key role of air traffic 

controllers and engage in a constructive dialogue. 

 

 

 


